
KITTITAS COUNTY 
Kittitas Valley Event Center  

 
AGENDA STAFF REPORT 

 
AGENDA DATE: June 19, 2012 
 
ACTION REQUESTED: BOCC Signature on the Professional Service Agreement between Kittitas County and 
Belssas and Smith  
             
 
BACKGROUND: 
Sargent Engineering inspected a glu-lamb beam in the Berry’s Building after a crack was identified in the beam.  
Sargent Engineering provided design and recommendations for repairing the glu-lamb beam in question.  During 
a regularly scheduled Maintenance Study Session – Director Anderson received direction from the BOCC to have 
the beam repaired.  Using the small works roster, Director Anderson solicited bids contractors.  Bellsass returned 
the low bid and enabling have been provided.  The cost of the repair is $3940.0+tx.  
 
 
INTERACTION:  
Paul Sander has reviewed the Professional Services Agreement 
Belsaas has signed the Professional Services Agreement  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
I recommend that the Board of County Commissioners sign the Professional Service Agreement between Kittitas 
County and Belsaas and Smith to repair the beam in the Berry’s Building per the design recommendations from 
Sargent Engineering. 
 
HANDLING:  
Return copy of signed document to KVEC 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
Professional Service Agreement between Kittitas County and Belsaas and Smith 
 
LEAD STAFF: 
Matthew L. Anderson 


